
Meeting with OCC, Tritax and Wendlebury Parish Council 

 

Attending: 
Nick Brown - OCC 
Guy Brooks – OCC 
Jonathan Dawes - Tritax 
Cllr Ian Corkin 
Doug Blake – Chair Wendlebury Parish Council 
Clerk 
 

Meeting on Teams – Monday 1st July at 10.00am 
 
The meeting was organised by Wendlebury Parish Council to discuss the expected increase 
in traffic through the Parish when the night closure would be implemented on Monday, 1st 
July. The Parish Council had requested this meeting on 20th June after several residents 
expressed their concerns about the high volume of traffic passing through the village, 
particularly speeding, and the lack of footpaths and streetlights as safety hazards. 
 
OCC (Oxfordshire County Council) came back to the Parish Council on the 28th June and 
scheduled it for 1st July to allow Wendlebury to voice the concerns of the residents. 
 
The meeting lasted for 1 hour, and it was agreed that OCC would maintain the existing plan 
and monitor the situation to assess its effectiveness. They acknowledged that there might be 
some confusion initially. It was also decided that a follow-up meeting would take place on 
15th July to evaluate the situation. 
 
It was further agreed that OCC would provide a report in July addressing the following 
points: 
 
1. Results of prior traffic monitoring reports 
2. Deployment of additional signage 
3. Installation of SID (Speed Indicators) 
4. Enforcement and signage for HGV (Heavy Goods Vehicles) restrictions of 7.5 tons, as this 
restriction already exists in Wendlebury. 
 


